
 

 

Service in September 
 

Thank you to everyone who participated in the 2019 Service in September!  The Missions Committee 
did a fantastic job putting together projects with our mission partners here in Louisville.  We worked 
at 10 different projects with over 100 people participating.  New skills were learned, new friends 
were made, and new t-shirts were designed!  If you didn’t get a chance to join us this year, we hope 
you will next September.  In the meantime if you would like more information about how you can get 
involved in service opportunities, contact Susan Reed at susanr@broadwaybaptist.org 

mailto:susanr@broadwaybaptist.org
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The Signature Jazz Orchestra  

Last month, we enjoyed the sounds of the SJO band at 
our Wednesday night fall kickoff.  They are made up of 
17 instrumentalists and two vocalists and perform for 
several different groups and venues. The string bass 
player in the group is BBC member, Robert Dixon.  

CHOIR NEWS:  Come join a choir at BBC! 

Chancel Choir                                                                                             

Wednesdays at 7 p.m. in the music suite, under the direction of Robert Gammon 

Children’s Choir (grades 1-5)                                                                

Sundays at noon in the music suite, under the direction of Robert Gammon 

Preschool Music Activity Group (ages 3 to kindergarten)         

Wednesdays at 6:10 p.m. under the direction of Glenna Hess. 

Chancel Ringers                                                                                    

Wednesdays at 6:10 p.m. under the direction of Steve Lin. They are looking for a “few more 

good ringers”. 

Worship Emphasis this Fall 

October 6, World Communion Sunday 

October 13, 20, 27, Into Exile: Sermons from Jeremiah   

November 3, All Saints’ Sunday 

December 1, Hanging of the Green 

 

Thursday, October 10 at 10:00 a.m. in the Family 

Life Center. Use the office entrance. 

Come join us for snacks, fun, and fellowship!  

LifeTimers Game Day 

First Friday Flick 
Astronaut is a story of a lonely widower who lies about his age to enter a  

lottery for a once-in-a-lifetime chance to travel on the first commercial 

flight to outer space. When his name gets drawn, he soon finds himself 

preparing for the ultimate adventure of his dreams.  

Friday, October 4 at 11:00 a.m. 

Room E-204 

Use the office entrance. RSVP to the church office by Thursday,  

October 3. The movie and popcorn will be free! 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
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Youth Disciple Now Coming in November!  
 

Friday, November 1, 5:00 p.m. – Sunday, November 3, 9:00 a.m  
All youth, grades 6-12, are invited to join us for an inspiring weekend of worship, Bible 
study, mission, and fellowship. Cost is $25 per person. Volunteers are needed to prepare 
food and provide transportation for this event. Contact Kristin Belcher at  
kristin@broadwaybaptist.org to sign up. 

Wednesday, October 23  
Family Life Center  

Join us for our annual Fall Festival! 
It is sure to be a night of fun and 
excitement, as the children come 
dressed in costumes!  
If you’d like to host a table, contact 
Kristin at 
kristin@broadwaybaptist.org 
Dinner will be served at 5:30 p.m. 

followed by the festival. 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES 

REEL SPIRITUALITY 
 

Reel Spirituality is a small group that watches and discusses movies. This year the 

group will watch all the Academy Award Best Picture winners in sequence and will 

meet on Sundays at 5:00 p.m. in room E-204.  You can sign up here or email Audy 

Sisk at audy_sisk@yahoo.com or Susan Reed at susanr@broadwaybaptist.org 

GRIEF SUPPORT SMALL GROUP 
 

“From our earliest days we are all persons of sorrow. We are all acquainted with 
grief. How can we learn to cope with it creatively and not destructively?”  

(John Claypool, Tracks of a Fellow Struggler). 

This group, led by Leslie Townsend will offer support to those who have recently lost 
loved ones.  It will begin on Sunday, October 27 at 4:00 p.m. and will run for 4 con-
secutive Sundays. You may sign up by contacting Susan Reed in the church office or 
at susanr@broadwaybaptist.org. 

mailto:kristin@broadwaybaptist.org
mailto:audy_sisk@yahoo.com
mailto:susanr@broadwaybaptist.org
mailto:susanr@broadwaybaptist.org
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The Recreation Team continues to provide a variety of fun, 
outreach opportunities for folks of all ages and “recreational 
taste.”  Throughout July and August, the BBC Bunt Crew 
participated in a kickball league on Thursday evenings at 
Seneca Park.  Over the course of 8 weeks, 25 different  
players shared time on the field as part of the “Crew.”  We 
concluded our season with a record of 4-5 and a valiant, 
second place finish in our division of the tournament.  We’re 
already looking forward to another fun season in the sun 
next summer! 
Following church services on Sunday, July 21

st
, 16 folks 

from Broadway participated in an afternoon golf scramble at 
Oxmoor County Club.  It was a steamy, 90+ degree day, but a good time was definitely had by 
all.  Our winning team (with a winning score of 12 under par) consisted or Glenn and Sharon Davis, 

Carter Cox, and Wil Barman.  A big shout-
out goes to Charlie and Elaine Baker 
(Oxmoor members) for helping coordinate 
this event.  Another “fan favorite” event that 
we will be putting on the calendar in 2020. 
“Open Night” pickleball will resume on 
Thursdays (beginning October 12

th
) in the 

FLC.  Looking forward to seeing our regular 
players back on the court, and are hoping to 
see some new faces this fall. 
 If there are recreational opportunities that 
you’d like to see offered at Broadway 
(or more of at Broadway), please contact 
Curtis Barman at 502-930-6420. 
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      Love in Action Bins 
During the month of October we 

will be collecting “Blessings in a 

Backpack” food donations for 

Chenoweth Elementary.  This year we are 

helping to feed about 40 children each 

weekend!  During the month of October, 

please continue to donate the following 

types of items to the bins located in the 

Atrium, Friendship Hall, and by the office: 

Ramen noodles, hearty canned soups or 

pastas with pull top lids, fruit cups or 

snacks, granola bars, cereal bars, oatmeal 

packets, etc.   

*please no peanut/peanut butter products, 

items in glass jars, or outdated food.   

Church-wide Pancake Breakfast 

Sunday, November 3, 9:00 a.m. – 9:45 

a.m. in the Atrium and Family Life Center.  

Suggested donation of $2.00 per person.  

All ages welcome! 

Women on Mission 
Tuesday, October 15th at 11 a.m. in 

Friendship Hall.  Join us for lunch while 

Phyllis McCoy will share about her latest 

trip to Africa. RSVP to the church office by 

October 10th. Only $9 for lunch. 

Dr. Bonnie Metcalf was recognized recently at the 
Trager Institute luncheon for modeling the "Gold 
Standard of Aging." Five criteria are considered: civic, 
creative, physical, intellectual and spiritual. The 
following is part of her nomination, submitted by Mary 
Jackson. "Dr. Bonnie Metcalf is a teacher and teachers 
make the best lifelong learners. After teaching 
'Materials and Methods of Education' as well as 
supervising student teachers for many years, Dr. 
Metcalf became Vice President for Academic Affairs at 
California Baptist Institute in Riverside. Her faith leads 
her in her career and is the motivating force behind her 
selfless life today. She continues to grow in wisdom and 
knowledge. She continues to teach others as she has 
the opportunity. Because she is deeply loved, she dares 
to love others and to show it through service. She has a 
quiet confidence and inner peace." Each honoree was 
asked to complete "as I age, I dare to..." These 
responses were printed in the program and ran as a 
power-point loop throughout the event. Dr. Metcalf 
replied without a moment's hesitation, "I dare to 
continue to trust God, to live a life that honors Christ, 
and to help other people any way I can." Bonnie is a 
member of the Ruth Sunday School class. She currently 
worships at The Forum on Sunday afternoons. In her 
years living at The Forum, she has ushered numerous 
friends to the gates of heaven. I am grateful for the 
Christian role model that she is for me, for all of us. 

Dr. Bonnie Metcalf recognized at the Trager Institute luncheon for modeling the "Gold Standard of Aging."  
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Wednesday, October 2 

5:15 – Spiritual Practices & Discipleship, led by Ron Newcomer 

5:45 – Dinner Line opens 

6:15 – Bible Study, led by Kevin Gardner-Sinclair 

 

Wednesday, October 9 

5:15 – Spiritual Practices & Discipleship, led by Susan Reed 

5:45 – Dinner Line opens 

6:15 – Bible Study, led by Kevin Gardner-Sinclair 

 

Wednesday, October 16 

5:15 – Spiritual Practices & Discipleship, led by Susan Reed 

5:45 – Dinner Line opens 

6:15 – Bible Study, led by Kevin Gardner-Sinclair 

 

Wednesday, October 23 (in the Family Life Center) 

5:30–  Dinner Line opens 

6:00 – Fall Festival begins 

 

Wednesday, October 30  

5:15 – Spiritual Practices & Discipleship, led by Susan Reed 

5:45 – Dinner Line opens 

6:15 – Bible Study, led by Kevin Gardner-Sinclair 

October 2  
Egg casserole 

Bacon 
Hash brown casserole 

Biscuits & gravy 
Mixed greens w/citrus 

Banana nut muffins/danishes 

October 9 
Chicken pot pie 

Green beans 
Orange Jell-o Salad 

Wedge Salad 
Rolls 

Pound cake w/ berries 

October 16 
Honey glazed ham 

 Mixed greens/broccoli 
Roasted sweet and red potatoes 

Cobb Salad 
Corn bread 

Apple crisp w/ice cream 

October 23 
Hamburgers/hot dogs 

Lettuce, tomatoes, onions 
Slaw 
Fries 

Chocolate candy cake 

October 30 
Meat Lasagna 

Broccoli 
Caesar salad 

Vegetable salad 
Garlic bread  

Mississippi Mud Cake 

Spiritual Practices and Discipleship 
Led by Susan Reed, this group will continue to meet on 

Wednesday nights throughout October at 5:15 in the 
Friendship Hall Breakout room. We will learn about how 

different spiritual practices help us grow as disciples.  
We will finish in time for dinner! 

You can sign up by emailing susanr@brodwaybaptist.org  
or simply show up! 

Wednesday Night Dinners 

Did you know Broadway has a great sense of humor? 
George Coleman originally joined Broadway under Pastoral Care! On November 23, 1974, 

Francie joined by letter and, having been raised Methodist, George joined by Pastoral Care. 

In Broadway Remembers (2001) George explains that in mixed marriages of this type, it is a 

well-established fact that Baptist trumps Methodist. He apologized to all good Baptists for 

using card playing terminology, but wondered what readers expected from an ex-Methodist.  

“I hate to say this, but I probably know as many, if not more, nooks and crannies at church 

than the sexton crew. I grew up at Broadway during the 1970’s, a time when pushing the 

boundaries was defined.” —Cathy Waddle Smith’s confession, excerpt, Broadway 

Remembers, 2001. 

mailto:susanr@brodwaybaptist.org
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

29 30 1 2 

 

“Regular”  

Wednesday  

Schedule  

3 

 

 

 

 

4 

10 am First  

Friday Flick 

Pay Double  

Preview 

5 

Fall Missions 

Sale 

6 

 

5:15 Reel  

Spirituality  

  

7 

 

 

 

8 

 

4 - 6 pm  

Pickleball 

9 

 

“Regular”  

Wednesday  

Schedule  

10 

1 pm Lifetimer’s 

Game Day 

 

 

11 

10-12 am  

Pickleball 

 

 

12 

 

13 

 

5:15 Reel  

Spirituality  

14 

 

6 pm Deacon’s  

Meeting 

15 

11 am Women 

on Mission 

4 - 6 pm  

Pickleball 

16 

 

“Regular”  

Wednesday  

Schedule  

17 

 

 

18 

10-12 am  

Pickleball 

19 

 

 

20 

 

5:15 Reel  

Spirituality  

21 22 

 

4 - 6 pm 

 Pickleball 

23 

 

Fall Festival 

24 

 

 

 

 

25 

10-12 am  

Pickleball 

Women’s Retreat 

26 

Women’s  

Retreat 

27  

 

4:00 Grief  

Support Group 

28 29 

 

4 - 6 pm  

Pickleball 

30 

“Regular”  

Wednesday  

Schedule  

31 

 

 

 

November 1 

10-12 am  

Pickleball 

 November 2 

20th Anniversary Women’s Retreat 
We look forward to gathering together again for a time to recharge and some 
fellowship fun! This year we are adding an optional second day/night to our retreat. 
We will have fun activities to choose from on Saturday Afternoon and another 
sleepover on Saturday Night. Return your registration form with your check made 
payable to Peacemakers to the church office. Payment is also available through Venmo 
at @BBC-Peace (TLVeal). Cost includes dinner Friday night and Breakfast Saturday 
morning. This year’s women’s retreat theme is “The Whole Hearted Life” led by 
Valerie Burton on October 25 & 26. Saturday Afternoon (1-5 p.m.) activities for this 
anniversary year are: a historical St. Meinrad Archabbey Tour, Canasta, Hike/walk 
around the Archabbey surrounding property, craft time, and book study! You can 
participate in Saturday activities without spending Saturday Night. 



 

 

BROADWAY BAPTIST CHURCH  

CONTACT US 

Main Office - 502.895.2459 

www.broadwaybaptist.org 

 

Ministerial Contact Information 
 

Robert Gammon - 502.631.0053 

robert@broadwaybaptist.org 

 

Kevin Gardner-Sinclair - 713.851.7557 

kevin@broadwaybaptist.org 

 

Susan Reed - 502.409.3825 

susanr@broadwaybaptist.org 

 

Kristin Belcher - 859.608.6183 

kristin@broadwaybaptist.org 

 

Broadway Baptist Church 

4000 Brownsboro Road 

Louisville, Kentucky 40207 


